Board of Assessors, February 7, 2017
Present: Michael Colaneri; Richard Cohen; Maria McFarland
Also present: Dawn Barnes

Meeting convened at 4:30 P.M.

1.

The Board voted to accept the minutes of January 5, 2017. Unanimous.
Michael Colaneri-yes, Richard Cohen-yes, Maria McFarland-yes

The Board voted to approve the abutter lists. Unanimous.
Michael Colaneri-yes, Richard Cohen-yes, Maria McFarland-yes

Old/new business

The Board approved apportionments for actual real estate taxes fiscal year 2017 on the

following:
Snyderwine & Green Map 3-24 74 Capawack Road Case 18-20
Coffin Map 38-71 140 Sarita Walker Rd  Case 18-21

Michael Colaneri-yes, Richard Cohen-yes, Maria McFarland-yes

The Board voted to commit the following motor vehicle excise:
2016-07 § 3,210.58
2017-01 $427,256.25

Michael Colaneri-yes, Richard Cohen-yes, Maria McFarland-yes

The Board approved the 2016 monthly motor vehicle abatements and report in the
amount of $91.98. Unanimous.
Michael Colaneri-yes, Richard Cohen-yes, Maria McFarland-yes

The Board voted the 2017 motor vehicle excise abatements and monthly reports in the
amount of $502.50.
Michael Colaneri-yes, Richard Cohen-yes, Maria McFarland-yes

The Board voted to deny the following 2015 motor vehicle excise in the name of

Vineyard Enterprises Inc.:
#4614, #4632, #4631, #4630, #4626,#4635, #4633, #4629
Michael Colaneri-yes, Richard Cohen-yes, Maria McFarland-yes

The Board voted to release following years of overlay surplus totaling $205,102.71:

2000--$8 77.17 2010--$ 6,102.54
2001--$ 206.25 2011--% 18,129.75
2003--$ 172.05 2012--8 7,273.61
2004--% 148.46 2013--§ 8,790.49
2006--$ 260.70 2014--§ 7,565.06
2007--$ 138.53 2015--§ 81,813.53
2009--$ 322.45 2016--$ 74,102.12

Michael Colaneri-yes, Richard Cohen-yes, Maria McFarland-yes



The Board voted to amend and resubmit the fiscal year 2018 budget. Line Item 5780,
was adjusted to zero. This item had been a $3,000 stipend for use of personal vehicles by
staff members. Line Item #5305 was adjusted from $27,000 to $30,000. This adjustment
returned the $3,000 back to the expense line it had been taken from. There is not increase
to the overall expense budget lines. Unanimous.

Michael Colaneri-yes, Richard Cohen-yes, Maria McFarland-yes

The Board reviewed the list of properties splits created by recorded plans for fiscal year
2018.

4.) The Board declared its need to enter into executive session for the consideration of value and
classification. The Board declared it will return to the open meeting. Roll call was
taken.

Present: Michael Colaneri; Richard Cohen; Maria McFarland
Also present: Dawn Barnes, Susan Silva

The next board meeting will be held February 21, 2017 at 4:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Dawn Barnes
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